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Internal Revenue Service 
(IRS) or Other Government 
Agency Scams
Scammers pose as government and public agency 
representatives, such as police, fire, courts and utilities. 
Scammers call claiming to be IRS employees, often 
with fake names and fake IRS badge numbers. The 
callers may claim that money is owed and needs to be 
paid via a pre-loaded debit card or wire transfer.  
Callers may also ask for private information, claiming 
that the person is owed a refund.  

Keep calm and... 
•	 Hang up!
•	 The IRS will not use unsolicited emails, text 

messages or social media to discuss taxes.
•	 The IRS will contact you by mail, not by phone
•	 Don’t use pre-paid debit cards or wire transfers  

to pay anyone claiming to be the IRS over the phone.
•	 Beware of calls from the IRS, even if the caller ID 

says Internal Revenue Service or IRS on it.
•	 If you think you might owe taxes, call 

1-800-829-1040 and an IRS employee will help 
with any payment issues.

Report incidents to the Treasury Inspector General  
for Tax Administration at 1-800-366-4484 or  
www.tigta.gov
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